


 

   Ms. Burke also noted that she is in conversation with the Vice President of  

   Student Affairs regarding Athletics’ expectation that basketball though out of  

   season plans to continue to use the Event Center anytime to drop in and shoot  

   baskets as part of the Event Center reopening plan. Ms. Burke indicated to the  

   Vice President for Student Affairs of the concerns with setting this precedent of  

   allowing student athletes to use the space while not creating equal access for other 

   student.  

   c. Student Union 

   Tamsen Burke informed the committee that the Student Union received a request  

   to consider reopening part of the SU facility to be used as study space and test  

   proxy location for students for the spring semester. Ms. Burke indicated that she  

   and Jerry Darrell are preparing a cost analysis and proposal to centralize space for 

   students as the average weekly visits last fall was 19 people and the daily average  

   was 4-5 between 8 am and 5 pm.   

 

  2.  Maintenance and Projects 

   a. SRAC  

   Jerry Darrell gave the committee members some updates on the various projects  

   in SRAC facility, noting the SRAC activity pool heat exchanger failed and was  

   being analyzed.  Looking to have the contractor, Hunt, pay for ⅔ of the cost and  

   the other ⅓ would come out of the project budget.  

   The annual elevator inspections were done and there were some findings related  

   to construction. The contractor requested to address the concerns with the local  

   state elevator inspector and be resolved within 60 days of the findings.  

   The solar project had some replacement parts were updated but we are still  

   waiting for the campus to be able to turn on the solar power due to satisfying the  

   PG&E  requirement of the solar panels being fully commissioned which is   

   scheduled for May 2021.  

 

   b. Event Center  

   Jerry Darrell indicated that the Event Center lost its HVAC controller power  

   during the power outage in January. Mr. Darrell noted that the team is working on 

   ng replacement parts but the unit is so antiquated that finding replacement parts  

   are hard to find. Mr. Darrell noted that a contractor Provident Credit Union is  

   installing two ATMs; one at the Event Center and the other location is at the south 

   entrance of the SU across from the Art Quad.  

 

   c. Student Union 

   Jerry Darrell noted that the SUI is working with FD&O to move on the ATM  

   LED lighting and painting project. FD&O is currently reviewing the ATM  

   lighting code requirements that were discovered and seeing how this will fit with  

   the campus master plan. Mr. Darrell noted that the SUI is also reviewing a   

   painting estimate.  

   Panda Express renovations have begun and anticipates having all work completed 

   by summer as this is fairly minor renovations.  

 




